Minutes

Line Design Working Group 4/5

Construction of OH Lines Working Group 3

IEEE Summer Meeting – Calgary

Tuesday, July 28, 2009

3:00-5:00 pm

1)  Opening and Welcome by Rich Collins/Doug Proctor

      Doug Proctor opened the meeting and stated a combined Design and Construction meeting may have benefits for both groups.  Rich Collins welcomed both groups and said that if both groups are combined, he would like the participation and help for topics and speakers to continue, as folks have done in separate groups.

2)  Approval of Minutes (Atlanta) by Rich Collins

    The Minutes from Atlanta were approved unanimously.

3)  Update on Standard 1724 by Glenn Davidson
     Glenn stated the Standard is being balloted now.  So far, the vote is for unanimous approval with 63 votes.  The deadline for voting is August 9, 2009.

4)  Update on Standard 524 by Randy Hopkins (PG&E)

     Randy said the Standard was reaffirmed this last spring.  Revisions have begun for the next cycle.  Metric unit changes will be incorporated.  A new Chapter 11 will be added for HTLS conductors.

5)  Reverse Crimping Failures on ACSS Compression Dead-ends by Ray McCoy (ACA)

Ray explained how reverse crimping can damage steel core wires in a conductor.  Dropped conductor has been a safety hazard even during construction.
6)  Evaluating a 230-kV Line for Upgrade Potential, Doug Proctor (Proctor Engineering)

Doug reviewed the work to upgrade a 230kV Metropolitan Water District line in California.  The original line was built in 1937.

7)  Design Ice Standards – Bonneville Power Administration, by Maggie Emery (BPA)

Maggie explained BPA’s Ice Maps and design procedures.  Special attention was given to Rime ice which is common in the NW part of the United States.
8)  Wrap-Up & Close Meeting by Rich Collins/Doug Proctor

Rich and Doug thanked all presenters and attendees.  The next winter meeting is in Orlando, FL and the next summer meeting is in Minneapolis, MN

